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In attendance: Stephanie Foard, Rick and Sheryl Hobbs, Tim and Leslie Payne, Randy and Heidi Quartemont, Rocky Mountain Bible Church representatives, Bill Schenk, Marge Seabourn and Bill Hyde, Rick and Rene Spiess, Dianne Stuhr, Dean and Mimi Trautner.

Not present: Joe and Kallene Casias, Joyce Dierauer, John and Chris Kejr, Toni Moen and John Griffin, Jack and Mary Sullivan.
Meeting called to order at 6:47PM.
Work day will be Saturday, June 22, 2002.  We will start at 9AM.

Minutes read and approved.  It was noted that Stephanie brought chicken instead.  Association members introduced themselves.
Bill Schenk got estimates for the major items:

· Asphalt: Will re-lay for $1.50/square foot. Had it jet blacked last year, should last for 3 years.  To replace the asphalt would be $11,000

· A new roof would be $4.50/square foot or $41,770 total.
· Stone work would be $4.95/square foot or approximately $17,325.  Joe the painter has fixed stones in the past.  There is some deterioration behind Jack's unit.  This has been mitigated by Joe and needs a bit more work.
· Siding: Joe the painter does this as well. Bill has called Joe, but has not heard back.  Will get an estimate.

This is a staining year, so that will be a cost.  Bill will get the estimates to Dianne who will run a spreadsheet to project future reserve needs.  We will then make the spreadsheet available to the members.
Toni Moen's unit had a problem with the hot water heater.  It may be time to replace the water heaters in some of the other units too.  It would cost $650 per unit to replace the hot water heaters.  We could save $150 or so if we did them all.  Everyone should look at their hot water heaters for rust etc.

The new plowing company is doing a good job.  They take it down to the blacktop and they also do removal of excess snow when that is needed.  It costs more than our previous snow removal company which discontinued service in our area.
Dianne handed out copies of the budget.  There is a difference in reserves collected versus reserves because the $30 is not being collected from Bill's unit.  The savings account has $2500.  Do we want to use this money to pay for the sealing ($3500)?  We set the savings account up to take care of these items, so it should probably come from there.  Diane thinks that the required reserve is going to be large once she gets all the data and does the calculations.  It may be that the roof should be in a different category as replacing the whole roof is a worst case situation and there are usually repairs that can be done as we need them.
The current dues are adequate to build up an amount that will cover all routine expenses except the roof.  The members voted unanimously to keep the dues as they are for now.
Workday plans were discussed:
· Tighten bolts in roof and calk

· Clean gutters
· Aerate, fertilize, mow, weed eat

· Paint sign and flowerbox
· Seal decks with clear wood finish
· Weed flower beds, plant flowers

· Look at drainage issues in relation to the stone work.

· Clean entry ways

· Clean driveway

· Switch batteries on smoke alarms; test and replace as needed

· Look at fire extinguishers; get inspected as needed

· Clean up around trash areas; Get Joe to stain trash enclosure.
· Repair collision damage to shed

· Paint lights between garages

Marge talked to a person about window replacements.  The best price is $90 for clear glass and $140 for "Low-E" that keeps the UV out and lets solar heat in but not out.  This is just the glass and not the frame or the seal around it.  This does not include labor either.  Marge will have one done for a benchmark.  Dean & Mimi are interested as is Bill.  Marge is getting prices on replacing the whole unit.
Stephanie noted that her wood on the side has been disappearing.  It was on her deck but was moved when we stained the deck.

The cleaning of chimneys was discussed.  They were inspected a year and a half ago.  We generally inspect every three years so we should schedule an inspection for the 2003 work day.

The Cobblestone web site is http://www.billhyde.com/csa/. It was requested that Dean's bean recipe be put on the web.  Bill will put it on as soon as he gets it from Dean and his web site is unfrozen by the new ISP to which it is moving.

The meeting ended at 7:46PM.

